
Information Technology Advisory Committee (ITPAC)                 SECOND DRAFT
Minutes of March 30, 2004




Regular Meeting

A regular meeting of the ITPAC was held on Tuesday, March 30, 2004, at McCarty Hall Conference Room. The meeting was called to order by Jim Syvertsen, Chairman.

PRESENT: Jim Syvertsen, Joe Joyce, Dan Cromer, Dale McPherson, Dawn Mendoza, E. Jane Luzar, Joe Hayden, Ashley Wood, Russ Rouseff, Pete Vergot (by conference)

Minutes from the December 2003 meeting were approved. 

Jim welcomed the new ITPAC Members.

TOPICS OF DISCUSSION:

ICC Recommendations from Joe Hayden (for Steve Lasley)

An explanation and clarification was given for each recommendation regarding “Centrally Based Software Installations” with discussion on the extent of policy procedures. Russ Rouseff raised the issue of security of confidential files (proprietary research reports, student letters of recommendation, etc.). A Discussion followed about the illegality of “snooping” beyond security management, tractability, and that particular files could be protected using existing Windows security protocols. It was recommended that changes should be made in the wording of the policy by amending the statement with the words “only” and “approved” to be added. This was made into a motion including these changes and recommending to the Vice President’s office to adopt this as an IMM policy.

Motion: Change wording as follows:

“In order to maintain compliance with UF IT Security Policy and UF Acceptable Use Policy, IFAS IT only has the right to perform centrally-based installations of anti-virus, security patching and other approved management software onto IFAS computers.”

Motion passed unanimously 

SPAM: 

Jenny Brewer gave an update on SPAM filters that are presently in place and working.

POP Email:

Dan Cromer stated there has not been any changes made yet. There is the need to go back to ICC for discussion because some IFAS staff are still using cell phones with Pop Mail for their messages. The question was asked how many are still using phones for POP Mail. It was suggested to have ICC re-visit this issue.

Active Directory:

An explanation of the AD budget was given. IT will initiate a purchase to lease equipment for updating and expanding the AD. It was emphasized that everyone must have a Gator Link Account.

“Distance Education Capabilities at Remote Sites”

E. Jane Luzar gave an update with explanation on the Distance Education  (DE) Capabilities and stated that the target date of August 1, 2004 is the “go live date” on 12 off campus sites and 1 on campus (G001 McCarty). There was further explanation and discussion of procedures for the DE classes. There was also discussion of Web CT and Blackboard. The equipment for this investment is to be ordered and in place by “go live date”. New Polycoms are to be purchased. Connections will be point to point to each site.

Next meeting will be the second or third week of July 2004

Meeting adjourned


